



Meeting of the High Royds Sports Association

4 June 2018

Present: C Spargo (Chair), T Booth, D Robinson, M Tate, C Billington

In attendance: N Clarke, R Deacon, L Kieran, B Pritchard, G Sleight, J Blyth, G Hendron, J Ash

No apologies were received

1 Fun Day

- R Deacon to make contact with Chris Sutton and Kevin Harrison regarding mini soccer competition. Provision to be made for girls' teams to take part also.
- J Blyth organising fun run – not timed run. Route for run is required.
- WRCFA will send a representative. J Ash to enquire re availability of St. Mary's Sports Leaders.
- Bouncy castle sourced – provider will supply two extra generators free of charge.
- J Hendrie has agreed to officially open the event.
- Stalls will be placed on car park – plan will need to be made regarding location of other activities.
- Cheques to be made payable to High Royds Sports and Social Club.
- D Robinson to check access re new barrier.
- Supplier of the bar will apply for the necessary licences (bar and music).
- Staging has been requested via Avant Homes Site Office.
- C Billington to seek clarification from Avant as to whether event clashes with clocktower launch.
- L Kieron and J Blythe to liaise regarding Facebook page.
- The bank 'Blind Jack' have confirmed that they will play for no charge. G Sleight to contact regarding power requirements
- Discussions held regarding First Aid provision. All football coaches are First Aid trained. L Kieran to organise tent and First Aid kit. R Deacon to supply defibrillator

2 High Royds Sports Association

- No further news received regarding lease.
- Positive meeting held with RDF who will supply updated costs for fit out – no increase in costs expected for materials, product or inflation. Contract between HRSA and RDF is required.
- Still no update from Sport England.
- Discussions held regarding whether sports clubs could fund any shortfall. No further funding available from Residents or Social Club. It was agreed to

contact parties such as ECB, Charity Bank to apply for loans. B Pritchard to contact ECB, R Deacon to contact Charity Bank.

- All voiced concern and disappointment regarding Avant's commitment to the project. C Spargo to contact Avant.
- C Spargo to contact Adrian Morris regarding a possible extension for commencement of work.
- M Tate confirmed HRSA was not shortlisted for Jewson's Award.
- C Spargo commented that Guiseley AFC were looking for a new weekday training venue – possible income for HRSA available.
- Request to be made to Lupton Fawcett Solicitors to commit to sort the charge on the land but they require funds to do this - £1200 + VAT.
- Two more signatories required for Santander account – T Booth to obtain forms for signatories.
- C Spargo confirmed that prep work has started on the pitches.

2 **Date of Next Meeting**

The next meeting will be held on Monday, 11 June at 6.00pm at the High Royds Sports and Social Club.

